District Consultation Council, October 22, 2019

Provided by Steven Holmes: Please see below reports given for the October District Consultation Council meeting.

Educational Services

A. Chapter 4 Policies Update (verbal)

I have finished the first phase of revising, adding, and updating Chapter 4 of the KCCD Board Policies. I utilized the current set of Polices for the Community College League of California. I have begun the process of seeking input from various groups. That includes a lengthy meeting with the Admissions and Records Directors on September 25th to be followed by a second meeting October 24th. I have also just begun this process at the last Vice Presidents meeting and will continue that process. I anticipate bringing the Polices to the next Consultation Council on November 19th for their input.

I have begun the process of updating, revising, and adding Chapter 4 Procedures and will be taking those through this same process beginning in November.

B. Accessibility Task Force – Update (verbal)

The second meeting of the Task Force was October 11th. Most of the focus was on the selection of a consultant to assist us in the review of accessibility programs and services at each of our colleges and district. We discussed who would be the key people to meet with and interview and names were submitted and are still being submitted this week. The consultant will meet with all members of the Task Force, the additional named individuals, as well as other relevant personnel. Reminder that the members of the Task Force are people representing a variety of areas at the suggestions of each College DSPS Director, academic senate, curriculum committee, vice presidents, vice chancellors, and others.

It is the intention that the consultant will begin work in November with interviews the first week of December and a report with recommendations by mid-January.

Chancellor Report

A. District 2019-20 AURs Update (verbal)

The District Office operations have completed drafts of their 2019-20 AUR's. These draft reports have been forwarded to each of the College Presidents in order to review them with the goal of better aligning the District's services with the goals and objectives of the Colleges. Feedback from the Colleges is due Friday November 8th. The feedback will then be reviewed and reported on at the November Chancellors Cabinet and Consultation Council meetings. Based upon that feedback the reports will be finalized in December and shared with the Board of Trustees at their January 2020 Retreat. The final reports will also be a key guiding component in developing the 2020-2021 District Office budget.